MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 10th October 2016

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer),  Barry Thompson, Donna Games, Mary Elsworth

Mary Elsworth has joined the committee but it has yet to be decided who

she represents.

APOLOGIES
Chris Flint, Peter Thompson, Jon Belk, Tom Marshall, Jean Cooper, Jonathan Harris, Jon Belk

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
        6. Bar Report: change Trading to Gross Profit.  

         Barry Thompson proposed accepting the minutes and Margaret Wood seconded 

         them.
2.   Matters Arising from the minutes
 Details will be discussed as follows.
3.   Treasurer’s Report

       HSBC Bank – As there are problems in paying in cheques and cash Mike 

       Elsworth proposes to change to another bank and will consider NatWest.

       Margaret Wood proposed changes and Barry Thompson seconded.

       There has been considerable outgoings in the past month with the new kitchen 

       and projector.

       C/Ac £916.29  Bar A/c £546.97  D/Ac £66,282.61

       Hire income £7,712 year to date, Donations £25 Solar Panel payout £1,242

       The running of hall costs £5,200 and a donation to the church of £500 was given. 

       Capital payments are £39,049.  Income exceeds outgoings.

       Calver Film gave a donation of £2000 towards the new screen and projector.

4.   Kitchen Report
      A few people came to the open afternoon to view the kitchen.  There is a plaque 

      over the kitchen door with in memory of Peggy Hadfield who left the money in 
her will.

The kitchen is completed except a few little things.  A plan is needed to show   users how to look after the kitchen and use the equipment. Instructions are nearly all finished and placed in the kitchen. Jo’s Pantry was pleased with the kitchen and 

      also other caterers.

5.  Maintenance
     Boiler has been serviced by Universal Gas who said they could service the cooker

     in future as they have the correct qualifications. There is a leak in the Mens and 

     Disabled Toilets. ACTION: MIKE
     Chris needs to buy more dishwasher liquid. ACTION: CHRIS
      A letter needs to go out to users asking them not to leave food in the fridge and 

       instructions on how to use equipment. ACTION: MARGARET
       Mike proposed a formal vote of thanks to Donna for all her hard work in 

       organising the new kitchen. The Committee seconded this.

       A mirror for the disabled toilet is needed. ACTION: MIKE

       Lighting –The security light by the bins does not work, also the one in the hall.

       The outside light seems to be on all the time.  The lantern needs to be replaced

        In the lamp post then it will work.  Picture lights keep going off.  Maybe replace

        them with LEDs. Consider installing movement sensors in the toilets. Emergency

        lights are on 24 hrs maybe they need to be checked.  ACTION: MARGARET
6.   Bar Report


       Bar Sales £2,210 and Corkage £329 Net Profit £1,115 and Gross Profit £1,755

7.    200 Club

        Tom Marshall not at the meeting so cannot report

8.    Bookings
There are plenty of children’s parties booked. There are 2 weddings booked for next year and a funeral wake on 5th November.  New Years Eve ceilidh has been booked. Someone is borrowing chairs and will give a donation.

 9     Trustees
        There should be 15 members on the committee and there are only 8 at the

         moment. Representatives are needed from the School, Indoor Bowls and Cricket 

         Club.  The WI has now folded.  There should be 5 elected representatives.

        All the missing club representatives should be invited to send someone.                              

         Margaret will write to all committee members and users to ask if they would 

         like a representative.

         ACTION: MARGARET
         The constitution will be discussed at the next meeting and Margaret will check 

          on how to change it if need be.

10.     School
          Margaret will talk to Simon Beahan, the Headmaster, regarding Emergency 

          Incident Plan and other issues.  ACTION: MARGARET

          Next meeting Monday 9th January 2017
